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Dear People of Christ Church: 
 
Welcome back! Well, that’s what I want to say, but I’m 
a little bit tired of saying “welcome back.” During the 
pandemic, I felt like I was on the verge of being able to 
say “welcome back” each month - and sometimes 
every week! We said “welcome back” last autumn, 
then we had to leave again. We said “welcome back” 
when we opened up to in-person worship, and again a 
short time later when we welcomed everyone to 
receive Communion again. The vestry and I have 
decided on a series of small steps, opening just a little 
bit more each time, and each time we did I felt like I 
was saying “welcome back!” again. 
 
And now, just as we’re about to open up for 
September, here comes the delta variant. Will we need 
to step back again for a while, only to say “welcome 
back” again some future month? When we do get to 
say “welcome back!” and really mean it, without 
wondering if we’ll be welcoming one another back 
again in another few months? 
 
This time can be frustrating. I feel like whatever lesson 
we were supposed to learn during the pandemic, well, 

HIGHLIGHTS 

 
September 6 
Labor Day 
 
September 7 
Vestry meeting  
 
September 10 
First Friday Dinner Fish Fry 
 
September 12 
Two service at 8:00 and 10:15 

a.m. resume 
Ministry fair following both 

services 
Church School (pre-K through 

12th grade) resumes 
Adult Education resumes at 

8:00 p.m.  
 
September 19 
Acolyte and Crucifer 

information session 11:30 
a.m. 

 
September 29 
Celebration of New Ministry 

7:00 p.m. 
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we’ve learned it! God, my good Lord, what else do we need to learn? Why are you putting 
us through all this? What’s going on in your mind? How can we live like this for any longer? 
 
These questions are real and honest questions. I’ve heard them from some of you, and I’ve 
asked them in my own heart as well. What do we do with these questions, especially when 
it seems like God isn’t answering them? Well, what we do is not listen for an answer, but to 
listen to what God says. Sometimes God’s “answer” is to remain silent and direct our 
attention to something else. 
 
We humans aren’t very good at waiting. Patience is one of the most difficult virtues to learn. 
So then don’t wait. Stop trying to be patient. Look at the Life that is around you. 
 
What is God directing you to see right now? Right this very moment. Yes, yes, this nice 
meditation from your curly-haired priest, but take a moment. Listen. Don’t ask a question, 
don’t demand an answer. Don’t beg for something. Just listen. 
 
Whatever is before you is real. The things that you heard, that God led you to see, the 
silence, perhaps, that God gave you, that is alive. That’s the point. For me, it’s the trees 
outside the window, the quiet of the house as Fiona naps, the little murmurs from 
Gwendolyn as she talks to the pictures she’s drawing. It’s the Montes’ house that I’m 
thankful to be in, the full stomach that is a blessing in itself, and the laughter of my friends 
who I spoke to last night. It’s the joy and the honor and the life of being able to write to you 
all and pray for you all. That’s a lot. And that is what God has given to me. That’s how God is 
answering my impatience. How about you? How is God answering you? 
 
We don’t know what the future will hold. The vestry and I are still hoping that we’ll be in 
good shape for September. We’ll meet on the 7th with that hope and see what the world 
looks like. But I hope that we’ll also bring what God has given us this month that has nothing 
to do with the pandemic: vacations, family, good books, times of spiritual renewal, 
experiences of God in big and in small ways. I hope you bring these things, and more, to 
worship on Sundays, to gatherings in and outside of church, to your prayers, and to your 
fears as well. We live in the midst of abundance. Let us bring that abundance to all that we 
are, all that we are called to be, and all that God hopes for within us. 

 
 
 

 

  



Christ Church Prayer Chain 
Priest or Wardens 
315-682-5795 

 
rector@christchurchmanlius.org 

Michael Bull 
315-682-2855 

 
mwbull@syr.edu  

Jim Willhite 
315-247-4792 (cell) 

 
jimwillhite@ieee.org  

Marjorie Edwards 
315-247-0027 

 
ed8845@gmail.com  

Rebecca Russell 
315-256-5568 

 
russellmusic@aol.com  

 

Christ Church Vestry Members 
 

2020-2021 Wardens 
Candy Willhite 

Dwayne Wisbey 
 

2020-2021 Vestry Members 
Linda Albanese 

Doug Allen 
Jeff Amack 

Craig Byrum 
Ron Hebert 

Suzanne Mitchell 
Catherine Montes 

Jean Regan 
Amy Trail  

Deirdre Popp, Clerk 
Anne Whyte, Treasurer 

 
 

 
 
 

Due to the changing guidance about 
safe ways to regather for worship and 
fellowship, please watch for email 

updates and check our website or our Facebook page and 
group for the latest guidance!  Services are currently in 
person, but will continue to be live streamed on YouTube and 
will be available for later viewing.   
  

 

Eucharistic Visitors:  
Coming to Visit When 
Needed 
 
Christ Church is 
fortunate to have two 
people who are licensed 
as Eucharistic Visitors.  A 
Eucharistic Visitor is a lay 
person who brings the 
consecrated bread and 
wine from the Holy 
Eucharist to people who 
are not able to attend 
the service on Sunday.  
Eucharistic Visitors bring 
communion to people 
who are in the hospital, 
rehabilitation centers, 
assisted living facilities, 
nursing homes and those 
who are at home.  If you 
are not able to attend 
church and would like to 
request that communion 
be brought to you, 
please contact the office 
and one of our 
Eucharistic Visitors can 
arrange to bring it to 
you. 
 

 
 

 
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Vestry Voices: 
 
As the school year begins and we move away from vacation mode, here’s what’s planned at 
Christ Church for the fall. 
 
The First “Fry Day” Dinner will be on Friday, September 10.  The Fish Fry crew is giving 
Rene & Ron a break this month!   The Fish Fry crew will be serving up fried haddock, french 
fries, cole slaw and a roll for $10.  Call your reservation in to Doris at the church office and 
select a pickup time: 5:00, 5:15, 5:30, 5:45 or 6pm.  At this point we are planning this for 
take-out only, but we may be able to gather together for dinner if conditions improve.   
 
We will return to two services at 8:00 and 10:15 starting on September 12.  At the time of 
this writing, the choir is planning to resume rehearsals and sing at the 10;15 a.m. services.   
Fellowship and Fun await at our Ministry Fair on Sunday, September 12th, following the 
Sunday services. Come and see and explore the opportunities to get involved in our many 
ministries: Hospitality, Worship, Stewardship, Finance, Property, Cemetery, Christian 
Formation, Resource Development, Christmas Mart, Communications, Outreach, Pastoral 
Care, and Evangelism/Welcoming.  Our grill-masters will be working to serve hot dogs and 
hamburgers for lunch.   
 
Finally, we invite you all to a service for Celebration of New Ministry to formally mark the 
fact that Fr. Tim has joined us at Christ Church.  The service will be held on Wednesday, 
September 29, at 7:00 p.m. Clergy from around the diocese expect to attend, and we plan 
to live stream the service as well.   

 
 

 

Additional Ushers Needed 
  

Our existing group of volunteer ushers, and others, have been working faithfully to 
help Christ Church transition to what we hope to be a full re-opening.  Currently we have 10 
individuals serving, 2 per week, which averages out to once every 5 weeks apiece. 

We need a few additional people to step in and lighten the workload for this group.  
Prayerfully consider contributing some of your Sunday time and energy to serve as an usher 
or alternate usher. 
 For more info or to express your interest in serving, feel free to contact me at the 
following: 
  
Chris Denny (scheduling), dennck1@gmail.com 
  

mailto:dennck1@gmail.com


Crucifer and Acolyte Day! 
   

Did you know that leading worship is not just a wonderful bit of grace, but it’s also a lot of 
fun, too! Serving at the Altar of God, leading the procession into Church, watching Father 
Tim try to pull the church bell’s rope in full vestments – all of it is a joy, a grace, and a lot of 
fun, too! 

  
If you are interested in joining Father Tim and others in worship, now is the time! Anyone 
who is interested in being an acolyte or a crucifer, or if you have been one and you want to 
continue this year, or if you’re just interested in listening to what crucifers and acolytes do, 
then please join us on September 19th after our 10:15 service. Father Tim will be giving 
information and showing a bit of what it’s like to serve as an acolyte and crucifer. Oh, and 
there will be pizza, too (so why not come by? Pizza is great!). 
  
All youth in middle school and up are welcome to be acolytes, and all high schoolers are 
welcome to be crucifers. Not free on September 19th? No problem, just let Father Tim 
know, and he can set up a different time to meet up. If you’re interested, please send 
Father Tim an email (rector@christchurchmanlius.org). 
 

 
 

School Supplies Needed 
 

As summer comes to an end, many families will begin the 
process of getting their children ready to go back to school.  
What some of you may not be aware of is that there are a 
number of FM families that struggle to purchase supplies 
that are requested or simply can’t afford them at all.  From 
now until the end of September we will be taking donations 
to help those families.  The supplies will be brought to the 
guidance counselors in the different schools so that they can 
distribute them as needed.  Please bring your donations to 

church and place in the designated bin. Gift cards to Target, Walmart, Walgreens, and CVS 
are also appreciated! 
The following list was supplied by the schools as items that are most needed: 
 

24 ct box of crayons • glue sticks (large and small) • #2 pencils (not mechanical) •  

Highlighter • package of dry erase markers • composition notebook • erasers • thick 

markers (8 ct classic colors) • colored pencils (12 ct and 24 ct) • 2 packet plastic folder • 1 

inch 3 ring binder • backpacks (no wheels)  

mailto:rector@christchurchmanlius.org


Altar Guild Recruitment 

 
We are looking for new membership for our Altar Guild at Christ Church. At the present 
time we have eight members, and we need more.  The definition of Altar Guild is “a group 
of laypersons in a parish church who maintain the ceremonial objects used in worship”.  It is 
a specialized and spiritual endeavor. 
Duties include… 
-prepare Altar for services. 
-placement of proper seasonal colors. 
-arrange and place fresh flowers (an optional duty) 
-placement of candles. 
-ensuring priests vestments are in good order.  
-care, preparation, cleaning, and storing of all sacred vessels, linens, hangings, and candles. 
 
We work together in teams of two. We serve approximately once a month depending on 
your availability.  If you would like to shadow a member one weekend to see if this ministry 
is something that interests you, we can certainly arrange that trial. 
Please consider joining our group or other groups at Christ Church.  It is an excellent way to 
grow both within yourself and for our church.  Contact either myself, Linda Albanese-Co-
Chair (315-263-1975c) or Suzanne Mitchell Co-Chair (315-440-2808c) to answer any 
questions.  Thank you. 
 

  



Did You Know? 
Deacons 

 
 A couple of weeks ago, we were joined in our Sunday 
worship by a deacon: the Rev. Deacon Meredith Kadet Sanderson. 
Deacons are, unfortunately, pretty rare in the Episcopal Church 
today, and the bishop is sending Meredith around to give the 
churches of our diocese a view of what deacons do. The hope is 
that some folks in our churches might hear a call to ordination as 
deacons, but also because deacons are an important part of the 
orders of the church: bishops, priests, laity (that’s you), and 

deacons. 
 But what do deacons do? Well, if you were with us when Meredith was here, what 
did you see her do? She read the gospel and called us all to repentance for confession. She 
set the Altar for Communion, and then she gave the dismissal at the end of our service. 
These roles in the liturgy tie directly into what deacons are: they proclaim the gospel to the 
world and call the Church to living the Gospel in the world around us. 
 The Book of Common Prayer says that deacons are “to interpret to the Church the 
needs, concerns, and hopes of the world” (pg. 543). While all Christians are called upon to 
serve the world - and especially the poor, the weak, the sick, and the lonely - it is the role of 
the deacon to lead the Church to these ministries. This role comes from the first call of 
deacons in the early days of the Church: noting that those in most need (particularly 
widows) were not being cared for, the disciples gathered and ordained deacons to oversee 
this work (Acts 6:1-6). And it was the first martyr, St. Stephen, who was stoned to death 
while pursuing this ministry (chapter 6 and 7 of Acts). 
 In the Church today, there are two types of deacons: vocational deacons and 
transitional deacons. Before being ordained to the priesthood, all priests must spend six 
months to one year as a deacon. In this, the Church sees the role of the deacon as an 
important part of the role of a priest. I myself spent six months as a transitional deacon in 
Tennessee, and my work was with college students on the campus of the University of the 
South. Meredith is also a transitional deacon, so look for her priestly ordination in a few 
months or so! 
 Vocational deacons, on the other hand, see their call as deacons to be essential to 
their life in Jesus Christ. They are called to this particular ministry of servanthood and the 
leading of the Church to understand the needs of the world - things that the Church often is 
unable to see.  
 I’ve known a few deacons in my time in the Church, and they’re always wonderful 
people. Some of them are feisty, some quiet and thoughtful, but all of them with a deep 
sense of justice and compassion.   

  



PACE CNY (Program of All-inclusive Care for the Elderly) is a 
part of the Loretto Family of Care.  PACE CNY, based on a 
national model known as PACE, provides an alternative to 
placement in a nursing home.  PACE CNY is particularly 

helpful to families desiring to keep their aging loved ones at home.  At two Loretto PACE 
Centers (one in North Syracuse and one in East Syracuse) and their own place of residence, 
participants receive the home care, medical, rehabilitative, social, transportation, and 
support services needed to remain at home.  For more information or to make a referral, 
please call Ginny Turley, Intake Specialist, at (315) 452-5800 and visit our website at 
www.pacecny.org. 
 

 
 

 
Clear Path for Veterans is seeking puppy raisers and 
ambassadors for their service dog program. Canine 
guardians and ambassadors play a critical role in raising, 
training, and caring for puppies 8 weeks to 18 months of 
age.   
If you are interested in learning more, please contact 
Melissa Spicer at melissa@clearpathforvets.com or call 
Casey Eberhardt, Puppy Development Coordinator at 
315-687-3300. Applications are available online at 
Clearpathforvets.com.    

 
 

 
 

We Rise Above the Streets 
We Rise Above the Streets Sandwich Saturdays continue on Saturdays 
at 404 Oak Street, Syracuse. We continue servicing our homeless 
friends while following new safety protocol. Masks must be worn, 
social distancing guidelines followed and hand sanitizer available.  
Volunteer opportunities will be by appointment only by calling 315-

491-7164.    
 
Now that we are back in-person for church services, we will resume collecting travel size 
toiletries for We Rise Above the Streets. Please leave your donations in the designated 
basket. You may also continue to make financial contributions thru PayPal: 
Weriseabovethestreets@gmail.com or sending a check to We Rise Above the Streets, 404 
Oak Street, Suite 111, Syracuse, NY 13203. 

 

http://www.pacecny.org/
mailto:melissa@clearpathforvets.com


Join us on Facebook! 
Did you know Christ Church has an active Facebook page, and now a 
group for parishioners?  The page is public, and can be viewed by anyone, 
even without a Facebook account.  (Please note, you will not be able to 
interact with the page if you don’t have an account.)  You’ll find reminders 
of parish events, links to the video services, and shared posts from other 
Episcopal organization (the diocese of CNY, the national Church, etc.) 

among other things.   
https://www.facebook.com/Christ-Church-Manlius-127512003958671/ 

 
We also now have a Facebook group, called “Christ Church Manlius Parishioners.”  
Parishioners with a Facebook account may search for the group and request to join, or if 
you have a friend already in the group, they can add you.  It’s a nice way to keep in touch 
while we can’t see each other in person.  People who are not in the group can see that the 
group exists, but not what is posted, or who the members are.   
 
 
 

 

 
 

Donate by Credit Card 
 

For members who would prefer to make pledge payments or other donations via credit 
card, that option is now available.  Because of the concerted efforts of our Treasurer, Anne 
Whyte, anyone choosing this option can access the Hosted Payment Page by going to the 
church website:  www.christchurchmanlius.org and pressing the Pay Now button at the 
bottom of the page.  The payment page will have a dropdown list with 7 options including 
Pledge 2020.  These donations will be credited on your quarterly statements just like 
donations given by check or cash.  The processing fee charged by your credit card will be 
added to your donation. 
 
Of course, those of you who would like to continue to donate via personal check or through 
Online Banking using Bill Pay my do so.  The Finance Committee hopes that one of these 
three options will be accessible to everyone, especially during this time of social distancing.  
Any questions can be addressed to Peter Winkler, Financial Secretary, or Anne Whyte, 
Treasurer.  Thank you! 
 
 

 
  

https://www.facebook.com/Christ-Church-Manlius-127512003958671/
http://www.christchurchmanlius.org/


Announcements and Reminders 
 

 

The Rector’s Discretionary Fund is a special account that is 
financed by the loose cash offering gathered one Sunday 
each month and by additional donations from parishioners 
and others.  At Christ Church the loose plate offering from 
the first Sunday of each month is designated for the 
Rector’s Discretionary Fund.  Many churches also include a 
line item in the budget.  The purpose of the Rector’s 
Discretionary Fund is described in the Episcopal Church 
Canons as “to be applied to such pious and charitable uses 
as the Rector or Priest-in-Charge shall determine.”  Money 
from this fund is used to assist those in financial need, to 
support ministry, and to contribute to the work of the 
wider Church.   
 

 

Delta Sonic Gift Certificates 
 

We have Delta Sonic gift certificates 
available for purchase in the church 
office.  The $12. car wash certificate 
($18.35 value) provides a Super Kiss 

Wash with complimentary second wash within 5 days. 
 
 
 

Please remember our furry friends when 
providing your food pantry donations! All 
pet food donations will be given to the FM 
Food Pantry and are much appreciated. 
 

 

 

Pat Barlow is collecting used 
eyeglasses and hearing aids for 
the Pompey Lions Club.  There is 
a collection box in Crosby Hall.   

 

 

 
Good News 
Please continue to share your 
good news!  We often share 
our prayer requests and 
concerns but sometimes 
forget to let others celebrate 
with us.  Please feel free to pin 
up news of awards, births, 
school and community plays 
or musicals in which Christ 
Church people are 
participating, articles from the 
paper which feature Christ 
Church people, sports team 
successes, and other happy 
events. 

 
 



Christ Church tee shirts are available for sale at coffee our 
and in the office.  Thy come in sizes S, M, L, and XL for $10 
and 2XL for $12. 
 

Christ Church now has aprons as well!  One size fits all and    
     are available for $20. 

 
 

F.I.S.H. (Friends in Service Here) – Reopen and in need of volunteers 
For some people transportation is not readily accessible, and the need to get to their 
medical appointments becomes critical.  This is where F.I.S.H. comes in handy.  The 
Fayetteville-Manlius-Minoa chapter of F.I.S.H. has been operating for over 35 years and 
transports people from the Fayetteville-Manlius school district and from the village of 
Minoa to and from doctors’ appointments.  Our clients do need to be ambulatory.  F.I.S.H. is 
made up of all volunteers who give their time to dispatch, drive, or serve on various F.I.S.H. 
committees.  We need scheduled drivers (one day a month) or random drivers (on an as-
needed basis).  If you prefer not to drive, we are in need of dispatchers, too.  Dispatchers 
take the calls from clients one week a month and try to find drivers to transport them.  If 
you would like to reach out and help members of our community get to their medical 
appointments, please give F.I.S.H. a call at 637-8158.  You will meet wonderful people and 
at the same time be helping out people in need. 
 

 
 

SYRACUSE MEMORY CAFÉ: Now reopen 
  

Pebble Hill Presbyterian Church in DeWitt provides a place for community for individuals with 
memory changes (Alzheimer’s and other forms of dementia) and their care partners in a safe, welcoming, 
friendly environment.  
  We invite any interested person(s) to join us on the second Wednesday of each month, year round, 
from 10:30 – 12:00 noon.  Each café provides socialization, entertainment and a light lunch.  
 The Syracuse Memory Café is a free program, staffed by volunteers, and all are welcome.  We 
simply require that our guests be people experiencing memory changes and that they have a companion or 
care partner to accompany them.  For more information, please visit our website 
at syracusememorycafe.com or email us at info@syracusememorycafe.com. 

 
 

Please continue to use caution when parking in the church’s side lot!  A barrier is in place to protect the 
new siding.  The barrier consists of steel posts with pressure-treated 

lumber.  It is sturdy enough to stop a slow-moving vehicle before it 
damages the new siding.  However, we know the space to back out in 
the side parking lot is still tight and therefore we encourage drivers 
with larger sized vehicles, SUVs and vans to park beyond the building 

or around the back of Crosby Hall.  Please exercise caution when 
backing up toward the building.  We want our siding to stay pretty and your vehicle to remain dent free 
too.  Thank you! 

http://syracusememorycafe.com/
mailto:info@syracusememorycafe.com


 
  



 

CHANCEL SCHEDULE – September – October 2021 
Date & Lessons 

8:00 
Chalice & Crucifer(+) 

10:15 
Lector 

10:15 
Prayers 

10:15 
Chalice 

10:15 
Crucifer (+)/Acolyte 

10:15 
Ushers/Greeters 

Sep. 05, 15th Sun. after Pent. 
Isaiah 35:4-7a 
Psalm 146 
James 2:1-10, (11-13), 14-17 
Mark 7:24-37 

 One Service 9:00, September 05 Only 
Peter Winkler Candy Willhite Peter Winkler 

 

TBD Suzanne Ball 
Connor Ball 

Sep. 12, 16th Sun. after Pent.  
Isaiah 50:4-9a 
Psalm 116:1-9 
James 3:1-12 
Mark 8:27-38 

 
Marjorie Torelli 
 

 
Eddie Elliott 

 
Chris Denny 

 
Carla Allen 

 
Eddie Elliott 

 
Jean Regan 
John Stephenson 

Sep. 19, 17th Sun. after Pent. 
Jeremiah 11:18-20 
Psalm 54 
James 3:13-4:3, 7-8a 
Mark 9:30-37 

 
Peter Winkler 
 

 
Wally Merriam 

 
Marjorie Torelli 

 
Lynne Couse 

 
Megan Elliott 

 
Carol Recker-
Hughes 
Travis Newton 

Sep. 26, 18th Sun. after Pent. 
Numbers 11:4-6, 10-16, 24-29 
Psalm 19:7-14 
James 5:13-20 
Mark 9:38-50 

 
Peter Geiskopf 
 

 
Craig Byrum 

 
Peter Winkler 
 

 
Jean Regan 

 
TBD 

 
Lynne Couse 
Chris Denny 

Oct. 03, 19th Sun. after Pent. 
Genesis 2:18-24 
Psalm 8 
Hebrews 1:1-4, 2:5-12 
Mark 10:2-16 

 
Chris Denny 
 

 
Lindsay Hebert 

 
Shawn Hebert 

 
Peter Geiskopf 

 
TBD 

 
Craig Byrum 
Kathy Byrum 

 
 

PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT IF YOU CANNOT SERVE AND CALL THE OFFICE BY WEDNESDAY, 

to let them know of the change.  315-682-5795. 

 

 
  



 
MINISTRIES SCHEDULES SEPTEMBER 2021 

 
Ministry 9/5 9/12 9/19 9/26 10/3 
Counters John Stephenson and 

Jim Hughes 
David Hughes and  
Jeff Amack 

Kathy Byrum and  
Lori Gibson 

John Stephenson and 
Craig Byrum 

Travis Newton and 
Susan Hebert 

Altar Guild Suzanne Ball and 
Amy Trail 

Marjorie Torelli and 
Candy Willhite 

Suzanne Mitchell and 
Robyn Visser 

Linda Albanese and 
Amy Trail 

Marjorie Torelli and 
Suzanne Mitchell 

Fellowship Hour 8:00 
a.m. 

Summer Fellowship 
Hour following 9:00 
a.m. service 

Ministry Fair Peter Winkler Marjorie Torelli Cheryl and Marty 
Johnsen  

Fellowship Hour 10:15 
a.m. 

Ministry Fair Doug and Carla Allen Rebecca and Ed 
Russell 

Julie and David Holder 

 
 
The Parish Hall will be in use by outside groups EVERY: 
Tuesday 11:30 am - 1:30 pm Wednesday 11:30 am - 1:30 pm 
Thursday 7:45-9:45 pm        Saturday 7:45-9:45 pm 
Please consult the office at 315-682-5795 to get approval for all building use.  Thank you. 
  



 
 

September Celebrations 

Birthdays 

 

Tricia Stegemann September 3 
Sarah Marsden September 4 
Makayla Montes  September 4 
Nancy Geiskopf September 5 
Jeffrey Howe September 6 
Ruby Amack September 8 
Heidi Sullivan September 10 
Anna Jolly September 13 
Addie Davies September 14 
Aurora Schuster September 15 
Connor Ball September 16 
Mark Hesler September 16 
Pete Stegemann  September 16, 
Deirdre Popp September 18 
Danielle Medbury September 20 
Matthew Montes September 21 
Brian Hebert September 25 
Audrey Putelo September 25 
Brad Jeffery September 26 
Stephen Trail September 30 
 

Anniversaries 

 

Tricia and Pete Stegemann September 9 
Laurel and Gene Mulvihill September 12 
Melissa and David Spicer  September 16 
De Anne and Bob Will September 25 
Nelson and Pat Wong September 25 
Svea and Ed Cook September 26 

 

 

 
  



 

 

Christ Church  
407 East Seneca Street 
Manlius, NY  13104  
 
Change Service Requested 
 
 
 

________________________________________________________________ 
There are two Sunday services with the celebration of the Holy Eucharist at: 

8:00 a.m. and 10:15 a.m. with music. 
The nursery is available during the 10:15 service. 

Masks must be worn.  Please check our website for latest COVID-19 guidance. 
Links for weekly live-streamed services are posted on the church website and Facebook page 

and emailed to parishioners.  
 

___________________________________ 
 

Rector:  Father Tim Hannon 
Phone:  (315) 682-5795 
E-mail:  rector@christchurchmanlius.org 

 

Parish Administrator:  Doris Stoddard 
Phone:  (315) 682-5795  
Office Hours:  Mon-Wed 8:00-1:00 
                          Thursday 8:00-12:00  
                          Friday closed 
Email:  church.office@christchurchmanlius.org 

 
 

Visit our web site at: http://www.christchurchmanlius.org/ 

 

 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: 
The deadline for the next issue is 

Friday, September 17. 
 

The next issue will cover the 
month of October. 

 
Please send articles to 

Deirdre Popp at newsletter@christchurchmanlius.org.    

mailto:newsletter@christchurchmanlius.org
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